

OFFICE OF THE ELECTORAL BOARD GENERAL REGISTRAR



City of Fairfax

Minutes of the February 2, 2012 Meeting

The meeting was called to order by the Secretary at 10:00 a.m. inside the Sisson House.

Present were Dirk Brouwer, Secretary, Dennis Egan, Vice-Chairman, Kevin Linehan, General Registrar, and Nancy Tingen, Deputy Registrar. The General Registrar demonstrated emergency power procedures for a voting machine and an electronic poll book. Ron Cross, Chairman, joined the meeting at 10:32 a.m.

The Board took the following actions:

Approved the Minutes of the November, 9, 2011, and January, 12, 2012 Meetings.

Approved the list of Officers of Election and discussed their availability for the Presidential Preference Primary.

Reviewed wording required on candidate signs and rules and regulations regarding posting them.

Approved Richard Fitzgerald as a new Officer of Election to serve in accordance with established Board policies.

Approved March 14, 2012 as the date for the Test Election of voting equipment for the May 1, 2012 General Election. The Test Election will be held at the property yard at 2:00 p.m.

Discussed the status of candidates for the May 1, 2012 General Election.

The Registrar discussed the availability of office volunteers for the November 6, 2012 Presidential Election.

The meeting adjourned at 11:10 a.m. and reconvened at 11:11 a.m.

The Board discussed access to registration records, the campaign finance activity of a local candidate, and pending legislation regarding voter IDs.

Dirk Brouwer	 	
Secretary		

The meeting adjourned at 11:36 a.m.

OFFICE OF THE ELECTORAL BOARD GENERAL REGISTRAR City of Fairfax